From: Gibbens, Robert - APHIS

To: Kingston, Susan K - APHIS; Cole, Heather - APHIS; Michael F - APHIS Neafsey (michael.f.neafsey@usda.gov)

Subject: FW: OLAW Case AA3971-C Date: Friday, May 17, 2019 3:03:00 PM

Attachments: 2317 001.pdf

image001.png

fvi

Robert M. Gibbens, DVM Director, Animal Welfare Operations USDA, APHIS, Animal Care 2150 Centre Avenue, (b) (4)

Ft. Collins, CO 80526

(b)(6)Phone: (b)(6)Fax:

Join the Animal Care Stakeholder Registry and receive emails on topics of interest

From: Ward, Joan (NIH/OD) [E] [mailto:wardjoa@od.nih.gov]

Sent: Friday, May 17, 2019 11:17 AM

To: polik@hope.edu

Cc: (b) (6) Gibbens, Robert - APHIS <robert.m.gibbens@usda.gov>

Subject: OLAW Case AA3971-C

Dear Dr. Polik,

Attached please find Dr. Axel Wolff's final response to OLAW Case AA3971-C.

If you have any questions, feel free to contact us by phone or by e-mail.

Regards,

Joan

Joan Ward Program Specialist Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare National Institutes of Health 6705 Rockledge Dr., Suite 360 Bethesda, MD 20892 301-496-7163 wardjoa@od.nih.gov



DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES

PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH

FOR US POSTAL SERVICE DELIVERY:
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare
6700B Rockledge Drive, Suite 2500, MSC 6910
Bethesda, Maryland 20892-6910
Home Page: http://grants.nih.gov/grants/olaw/olaw.htm

FOR EXPRESS MAIL:
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare
6700B Rockledge Drive, Suite 2500
Bethesda, Maryland 20817
Telephone: (301) 496-7163
Facsimile: (301) 402-7065

May 15, 2019

Re: Animal Welfare Assurance #A3971-01 (OLAW Case C]

Dr. William Polik Associate Dean for Research and Scholarship IACUC Institutional Officer Hope College 36 East 12th Street Holland, Michigan 49423

Dear Dr. Polik,

The Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare (OLAW) acknowledges receipt of your April 5, 2019 letter reporting an instance of noncompliance with the PHS Policy on Humane Care and Use of Laboratory Animals at Hope College, following up on an initial telephone report on February 22, 2019. According to the information provided, OLAW understands that Nile Grass Rats on a breeding protocol were being housed after the protocol had expired.

The corrective actions consisted of revising the Daily Animal Care Inventory Sheet to include a space for the project approval number. This sheet will be submitted to the Institutional Animal Care and Use Committee (IACUC) monthly and the approval number will be checked to ensure that the protocol is active. There are no other animals being housed under an expired protocol.

Based on its assessment of this explanation, OLAW understands that measures have been implemented to prevent recurrence of this problem. OLAW concurs with the actions taken by the IACUC to comply with the PHS Policy and assumes that the Committee reviewed and approved the breeding protocol. Thank you for keeping OLAW apprised on this matter.

Sincerely,

(b)(6)

Axel Wolff, M.S., D.V.M. Deputy Director Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare

cc: IACUC Chair

Robert Gibbens, D.V.M., USDA-APHIS-AC

